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COG BioEmergency Planners Subcommittee 
MEETING HIGHLIGHTS

February 1, 2007

Members and Guests Present:  Kathy Wood (Montgomery County); John Clizbe (Alexandria HD);  Wes McDermott, David Wilder, Clark Beil (Virginia DOH); Nicole Maier, Sean O’Donnell (COG); Josephine Peters (Arlington County); Terry Sapp (MD DHMH); Alexa Hassar (Prince William County); Art Webb; Delaine Black, Dianne Quebral, Donna Thomas (Charles County)
I. Welcome and Introductions
Kathy Wood, Chair, welcomed the group and called the meeting to order at 9:30 a.m.  Introductions by the committee members followed.

II. Announcements; Document Sharing; Upcoming Events

· There was a discussion on the “Winter Storm” exercise of the pilot study of the Federal Responder ID card. This card is coded with personal information and supposed to allow the cardholder access to anywhere during an emergency. Arlington and Alexandria are the pilot jurisdictions for this. The card also allows incident command to pick and choose who he wants in a particular place. 
· The pandemic flu exercise in MD has been moved back into July due to problems with the vendor; Terry will keep us updated to the specific date. 

· The MEMA hurricane exercise supposedly starts in the middle of the hurricane, and each jurisdiction makes up its own evacuation plan
· VERTEX is Virginia’s annual hurricane exercise. It was suggested that they get patient tracking involved, as well as exercise with multiple volunteer leadership (CERT, VOADS, Red Cross, MRCs) to determine volunteer responsibilities and availability. 

· On February 13, there is a tabletop in Arlington County at the fire house, exercising radiation in the morning and some kind of biological situation in the afternoon. Similar tabletops will potentially take place in Fairfax and Montgomery Counties as well as in D.C. 
· Please have your GIS people get in touch with Alexandria’s GIS people, and John and Josephine will develop a meeting announcement and distribute. 

· Clark has submitted the VA budget inclusive of video production: 

· Public information on mixing pediatric medications

· Public information on what to expect

· Just-in-time training 

Montgomery County has a draft and will share with Clark and committee to review.

III. Re-examine task forces mentioned in the December minutes
BEPS will function as the standing group. The Dispensing workgroup will be ongoing, but other workgroups will be specifically tasked by either BEPS or HOC. 

The group identified some possible tasks/goals:

· Coordinate sharing of local exercise information and development of regional play to best advance local and regional response capabilities

· Support the development of regionally consistent public risk communications including templates. 

· Leverage planning and best practices to improve local and regional response (incorporate into RECP, local, and state plans)

· Identify and understand the necessary differences in response protocols and capabilities

The group is considering bringing in a strategic planner to support this mission, and flush out all the goals and issues. John and Kathy will develop a strategic planning scope of work. 
IV. Review and recommendations of RECP
The committee discussed the approach to updating the RECP. They discussed what components were overly omitted and suggested presenting their recommendations to HOC and have them task a committee or workgroup to own the document. Pieces the RECP needs includes:
· Surge plan

· CRI plan

· Operational communication templates

· Special needs plan

· Mental health

· Dispensing interim plan/matrix

· Updated list of organizations

· Epi issues

· Quarantine and Isolation plan
· Community Isolation Facility Planning

· At-home sheltering

· Legal issues

· Stockpiles/preposition of equipment and resources

· PIO group interactions

· Volunteer management

· Define ESF8

· Regional Mutual Aid Issues

· Regional SNS Coordination

· Training and exercise issues

· Risk assessment levels (the document leaves out Federal Bio-Watch program)
We need to write up the purposes of why we’re recommending this, we need a central place for these items to be worked on, and then we need to make recommendations to HOC and the Health and Medical Regional Programmatic Working Group where they should task the responsibility out. See more detailed matrix regarding the omitted pieces. 

V. Review Dispensing Matrix
The group discussed the currency of the Dispensing Matrices. Other jurisdictions are working on this and we want to make sure this document is current so that they can use it as a potential resource. There was a question of whether to do a CRI matrix or an all-hazards matrix, and it was decided that the group needs a QDC matrix, using the POD template as guidance, and to include the extended areas. The matrix needs to be compared to the CRI plan. 
VI. Review Federal Postal Plan and new directives
The biggest change to the postal plan is that the extended CRI districts are now included. The security issues remain the same. Mike Staley needs to clarify on whether the SNS evaluation supersedes or is in addition to the previous to the previous PDF evaluation (pg 20). Everybody is required to address the postal plan in one form or another (guidance is on the flow chart that was provided). Down the line they are asking the region to pick a postal code (whether in the entire region or each jurisdiction is still unclear) and exercise in that zip code. 
VII. Forms

A) QDC screening forms: there are 2 drafts, although the overall consensus is turning towards not having forms at all at the QDCs. However, the committee decided to look over both drafts, pick their favorite format, and then each jurisdiction can choose to employ a form or formless approach to their QDCs. 

B) Patient tracking forms: they were sent to Bob Moskov and CDC, and there still is no response. The general feeling is that neither Bob Moskov nor the CDC will ever respond, and because it’s already semi-official it was suggested that all three state logos should be applied and the committee just approve it as is. 

C) Pediatric forms 
Once adopted by the BEPS, they should present to HOC and ask them to adopt these forms as well. The plan in VA is to buy the paper and stockpile it with CRI funds for the forms, and the next step is to fund the printing. The idea is that most of the QDCs are going to have a copier with 4 stacks of paper, and throughout set up copies of forms will be printing off as more paper is being brought in.
VIII. Formalizing the QDC Locations 

Nova has already sent out a list of potential QDC sites with the contact people and location information. Every jurisdiction should come up with a QDC and POD site list for UPS to begin processing those locations via GIS. Sites can be added and subtracted, as long as a preliminary list is produced. Each QDC decides how many bottles go to each site beforehand. 
VIII. Action Items and Next Meeting Agenda
Action items for the next BEPS meeting include:

· Re-examine task forces mentioned in the December minutes 

· Review and recommendations of RECP

The next BEPS meeting and Dispensing workgroup meeting will be held on: 
March 1 (Thursday), 2007 from 9:30 a.m.—2:30 p.m.; COG Room 3

Future BEPS meetings are tentatively scheduled for 9:30 am the first Thursday of each month at COG. Actual meetings will be confirmed with an e-mailed meeting announcement to the BEPS-All distribution list.
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